
PA 12-155 Workgroup 3 – Municipal options to address phosphorus reduction in receiving waters 
 
June 10, 2014, 9:00 AM  Meeting Notes 
 
Attendees: Fred Andes, Sarah Cwikla (via phone), Rowland Denny (Co-chair) (via phone), Mike LeClaire, 
Dennis Setzko and Dennis Waz (Co-chair). 
 
Meeting notes from the April meeting: M/S to approve: Mike LeClaire/Sarah Cwikla.  Motion passed.   
 
Sarah had discussions with NYC staff and they will not pass the New York data we seek as they feel it is not 
reliable and would skew our results.  She will look to secure contact information for the NY watershed plants 
so our interns can follow up for data. 
 
Rowland will ask Chris Malik/Chris Bellucci about a joint meeting. 
 
Workgroup 2 has their next meeting on June 22, 2014. 
 
DEEP will be sending letters to plants about new legislation affecting phosphorus discharges. 
 
The next Coordinating Committee meeting is coming up in August. 
 
Rowland spoke to Chris Malik about the importance of the non-point data report include BMP costs based on 
$/lb of phosphorus removed. 
 
Fred Andes stated that the coalition wants CASE to move carefully and thoroughly.  He stated that the draft of 
the first chapter received extensive comments. 
 
Fred Andes asked if Illinois data was in Demetri’s spreadsheet. Rowland thought that it was but he will check 
and forward the current data to all. 
 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 8th from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM in conference room 6A at DEEP 
headquarters.  Future meetings will continue on the second Tuesday of the month from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM. 
 
M/S to approve adjourning at 9:30 AM: Dennis Setzko/Mike LeClaire, motion passed. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rowland Denny at 860-424-3749 or rowland.denny@ct.gov.  
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